STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING

2121 Murphy Hall

Thursday, November 15, 2012

Attendees Present:











Graduates:
Meg Babakhanian (Chair), Alison Winje, Randy Mai, MaryTheresa Pendergast
Undergraduates: 
Darren Ramalho, Jas Kirt, John Joanino, Mallory Valenzuela
Administration:
Nancy Greenstein, Director of Police Community Services

Christine Wilson, Director of the Graduate Student Resource Center

Faculty: 

Kym Faull, Semel Institute professor
Ex-Officio: 

Rebecca Lee-Garcia, Academic Planning and Budget




Sonia Luna, Academic Planning and Budget

Guests:

Monroe Gorden, Assistant Vice Chancellor – Student Affairs




Kathy Sims, Director of the Career Center
John Taborn, Associate Director of Counseling Services
John Andriacchi, Assistant Director of Finance Operations & Marketing
Brian Guerrero, Associate Director of Employer Relations & Customer Services
SFAC Advisor: 
Marilyn Alkin, Special Assistant
Absent:

Administration: 
Kathleen Copenhaver, Associate Registrar

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 4:05 p.m.

Handouts:
· The meeting agenda for 11/15/2012

· The meeting minutes from 11/8/2012

· Technology recommendation letter to the Chancellor
· Unit review questionnaire rubric

· Career Center materials

Approval of Agenda:

· A motion was made by Nancy Greenstein and seconded by Darren Ramalho to approve the agenda. This vote was unanimous.

Review of Minutes:

· A motion was made by Darren Ramalho and seconded by MaryTheresa Pendergast to approve the 11/8/2012 minutes as amended. This vote was unanimous.
Career Center Presentation:
· Monroe Gorden thanked the committee for inviting them to come and present their proposal off cycle, as he understands this is not one of SFAC’s normal call letter periods. 
· Kathy Sims informed the committee that due to the national economy and climate, there has recently been a heightened scrutiny placed on career services at higher education institutions, specifically a direct and increasing correlation between effective career development services and the recruitment, retention and success of their students and graduates. She added that this is particularly true of UCLA, as the campus accelerates its efforts to diversify enrollment.
· She believes UCLA has a responsibility to ensure that students can access the support and resources they need to successfully compete for satisfying employment and graduate programs. The proposed augmentation of permanent funding is necessary to meet their broadening constituency’s evolving needs. 
· Kathy Sims told the committee that the career center had identified 5 fundamental areas of focus:
· Increased access to enhanced career services for all students
· Expand and diversify job and internship opportunities locally, nationally, and globally for all Bruins.
· Focused career services for specific student populations and specific career needs
· Greater collaboration with and support for career development in general by the faculty
· Stabilization of the career center’s infrastructure by reducing their reliance on fluctuating economy dependent revenue streams.
· Kathy Sims helped the committee understand the broad scope of services and development that the career center supports. The center also supports all students, first year through PHD, and across all disciplines. They must also support recruiting organizations and employers as primary customers, because to serve Bruins effectively, they have to make it as convenient and supportive as possible for employers to recruit at UCLA.
·  Kathy Sims enumerated the new changes facing the center, including escalating student needs, shifting student demographics, an increase in globalization and a decrease in domestic job opportunities. She also spoke to a budget reduction in the early 1990’s, in which the Career Center’s budget was significantly reduced based on the assumption that the center could generate a sizable amount of revenue with external relations, an activity that is closely tied to the state of the economy.
· Kathy Sims spoke to two overarching career initiatives; expanded career development services and delivering more jobs, internships, and opportunities to Bruins. She and the other Career Center representatives explained the objectives and details of these initiatives extensively.
· The Career Center team enumerated the expanded services that permanent funding could provide to students. 
· Jas Kirt asked how many students used the Career Center. Kathy Sims responded that the most accurate numbers they have imply that 27,000 currently registered students utilize at least a portion of the services that the Career Center offers.
· Kathy Sims also talked about the extensive outreach efforts that the Career Center employs from the time students announce their intent to attend UCLA until after they have graduated. The Career Center is a part of orientation programs, has liaisons across campus, and conducts programming in the residence halls, among other kinds of outreach.
· Alison Winje asked how the team expected an increased permanent budget to affect the percentage of currently registered students who utilize the Career Center’s services. Kathy Sims replied that the Career Center’s goal is to be able to serve every student who seeks their services, without having to waitlist students for certain programs as they are forced to now. She stated that the Center could likely triple their reach and capacity to serve with the proposed funding level.
· Kathy Sims went on to explain that the academic liaison position in their proposal, in addition to many of the proposed programs, would generate a lot more awareness and informed campus partners that can help students learn more about the opportunities that the Center offers.
· Kym Faull asked if the Career Center had considered asking for their permanent budget over a period of 2-3 years. 
· Monroe Gorden replied that there are many different options that this unit could create for the committee to consider, and leave to the committee to deliberate on what the most viable options would be. He let the committee know that their effort right now is to try to put the proposed programs in place as quickly as possible, though if the committee after internal discussion believes a multi-year plan is the most viable option, then they would be happy to find a way to accommodate that as well.
· Randy Mai asked if the Center was planning on working with different career centers across campus (ex. The Luskin School of Public Affairs’ Career Center). Kathy Sims replied that the Career Center already works with all of the other centers on campus, providing them with guidance, resources, and general support.
· Brian Guerrero cited the example of recently assisting the Luskin School’s Career Center by providing them with guidelines for approving or disapproving unpaid assignments for students. Kathy Sims clarified for the committee that the Career Center is sort of the hub of career services on campus, with every student, regardless of degree level or type, being eligible to use them.
· John Joanino asked if SFAC had any guidelines that regulated how the units communicated with the committee. Chairperson Meg Babakhanian said she believed that units are allowed to come to SFAC with such proposals as the one the Career Center had just given. 
· Sonia Luna told the committee they question they should pose to themselves is that if they were to consider funding this proposal, whether or not they will have funding to consider other funding proposals later in the year. She also stated that the primary issue here was whether or not SFAC had the funds to provide permanent funds for the Career Center.
· Sonia Luna stated that if SFAC funds all of the benefits and merit increases (qualified by the statement that the models are fairly aggressive), that all of their permanent funds would be depleted.
· Sonia Luna stated that the alternative would be the units funding benefits and merit increases themselves, which would mean they would have to reduce costs in other areas. 
· Christine Wilson stated that there is no policy that says that people can’t come to the committee whenever they feel they have a compelling and valid proposal for funding. She stated that in some ways, what the committee can see in the proposal is a reflection of the Student Affairs Organization’s priorities. As one of the student fee funded organizations that SFAC supports, they have likely created their own internal priorities of which units are in the most need of assistance.
· Sonia Luna stated that Student Affairs is not the only organization that the committee funds. They also support athletics, the marching band, UCLA performing arts, childcare, the mental health initiative, etc. She said that it would seem to her, on a basis of fairness, that the committee would have to consider all of those elements in their decision making process. 
· John Joanino clarified that the reason he had brought up the issue is that as the committee moves forward with the new unit review process, he feels that there is some inconsistency in having the Career Center present to the committee as their unit is up for review this year. He expressed concern that the Career Center was given an opportunity that is not being provided to all of the units.
· Christine Wilson stated that it is inevitably up to the committee to decide when and how to recommend allocating their funding, and that they can create policies surrounding that. At the end of the year, the committee will still have essentially the same forecast that says that if nothing changes, in 3 years with an aggressive model of meeting the union and merit increases that they will run out of money. She expressed the feeling that the committee can wait until June, but the forecast will be the same in June as it is now. The question becomes does the committee risk funding units and their programs, or does it risk not funding them. 
· Sonia Luna said that the forecast will also reflect that the committee will have some one-time cash that the committee will have at its decision-making disposal. She said that she would bring a forecast to the next meeting in 2 weeks.
· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian asked that the committee review the binders given to them by the Career Center before their next meeting. 
Subcommittee Updates:

Review Letter to the Chancellor

· The committee reviewed the letter to the Chancellor regarding the purchase of 3 laptops for committee members. 

· Mallory Valenzuela moved to approve the letter to the Chancellor. Nancy Greenstein seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

· Alison Winje moved to send the letter to the Chancellor. Mary Theresa Pendergast seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Unit Review Questions

· Randy Mai told the committee about the changes that had been made to the unit review rubric, including re-evaluating some of the values that they gave.
· Question one was given 2 points. A unit will receive 1 point for being on time, and 1 point for the quality of their answer.
· Question two was given 2 points. A unit will receive 1 point for being on time, and 1 point for presentation.
· Question 3 was given 9 points. A unit will receive a maximum of 3 points each for how directly they benefit students, the accessibility of their services, and urgency of need. 
· Question 4 was given 5 points. The subcommittee requested input from the committee on how to decide what number of points would be rewarded for what. 
· Question 5 was given was given 5 points. The committee provided some feedback on how points should be assigned, and point assignment for this question will be revised.
· Question 6A point assignments were discussed by the committee. Christine Wilson reminded the committee of the importance of quantifiable goals with measurable outcomes, and that depending on the size of the unit, not all of them will have the same number of goals. Point assignment for this question will be revised.
· Question 6B was not given a point assignment, and the subcommittee requested input from the committee. Mallory Valenzuela asked the committee how to grade a unit on funding they receive outside of SFAC. 
· Sonia Luna pointed out that the last two questions on the questionnaire make up 40% of the total points each unit receives. 
Course Materials Fee requests distributed:
· Rebecca Lee Garcia distributed 5 course materials fee requests from the Department of Earth and Space Sciences. She suggested that the committee review #8 in their binders, which contains the policy on course materials fees and gives definitions for what types of things can and cannot be asked for in these applications. 
Adjournment:

· Motion was made by Darren Ramalho and seconded by Jas Kirt to adjourn the meeting.  This vote was unanimous. 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:00 pm. 
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